
TO: The Honorable Joseline A. Pena-Melnyk, Chair 
Members, House Health and Government Operations Committee 
The Honorable Steve Johnson 

FROM: Danna L. Kauffman 
Pamela Metz Kasemeyer 
Christine K. Krone 
410-244-7000

DATE: March 7, 2023 

RE: LETTER OF INFORMATION – House Bill 1135 – Health Care Facilities – Use of 
Medical Cannabis 

On behalf of the LifeSpan Network and the Hospice and Palliative Care Network of Maryland, we 
submit this letter of information for House Bill 1135.  

House Bill 1135 requires a nursing home or a hospice to permit an individual to use medical 
cannabis within the facility.  The bill does allow the facility to place certain restrictions on the use of 
cannabis, such as prohibiting smoking of the substance.  The bill also seeks to address the conflict that 
exists between the State law permitting the use of medical cannabis and the federal law categorizing 
medical cannabis as a Schedule I controlled dangerous substance.   

This letter of information focuses on guidance that has been given by the State (i.e., Office of 
Health Care Quality) to the nursing home industry.  However, the content in the guidance would extend 
to any facility that participates in Medicaid/Medicare, including hospice.  Simply stated, the guidance 
reiterates the federal government’s position that, despite states legalizing cannabis, cannabis remains a 
Schedule 1 controlled dangerous substance and is illegal.  Consequently, providers that participate in 
Medicare and/or Medicaid must sign a Condition of Participation agreement and comply with all 
applicable federal and state requirements.  The guidance further warns that providers could be subject to 
federal enforcement, including termination of participation in their provider agreements. 

Again, while the bill seeks to address this conflict, there is no guarantee that the federal government 
would cease an enforcement action.  Until there is resolution between state/federal law or additional 
guidance given by the federal government to address this situation, providers and patients remain in the 
crosshairs, creating an unfortunate situation.   
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